GERMANO FAMILY

DOMINICAN REPUBLIC

LOOKING BEHIND

We are thankful for another year to serve the Lord here in the Dominican Republic! God is continuing to do a work among the people in the church, and we are excited about their spiritual growth. During these past two months, one of the children stopped Stephanie as they were headed to children's church to tell her that she needed to be saved. She trusted Christ as her Savior, and she is eagerly waiting baptism! We have also had the chance to speak one on one with some of the people as well and ask them about their relationship with Christ. We began hosting a monthly youth meeting in February, and they are looking forward to a specific time for them to fellowship and grow in their faith. Our pastor and his wife joined us in February for a couple's activity, and it was a refreshing time of fun and challenge from God's Word. They ministered with us the next day for Family Sunday, and we want to praise the Lord for the great number and the sweet service that we had!





LOOKING AHEAD

God is continuing to open the door for Stephanie in her Bible study with new converts and for those who desire to grow in their faith. Please pray with us as we seek to disciple these believers in their walk with the Lord. We received word this week about receivina past documentation for the church's incorporation. Thank you for your prayers for this request as well as your continued prayers as we are searching for property for the church. Like in the United States, price for property risen the has significantly, but we know that God will lead and provide for us. We are preparing for our upcoming outreaches in March and April with the youth, ladies, Easter, and a special kid's conference with one of our supporting churches. As always, please pray for the salvation of souls and for the growth of Iglesia Bautista Dios con Nosotros.

> In Christ, The Germanos

